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Introduction / Background 
Introduction / Background 
 
The S101 Portrayal sub WG (S101PsWG), endorsed by the S101 Project team (S101PT) 
decided to use new abbreviations for the terms ‘Statute Mile’, ‘Yards’ and ‘Manual’ in order 
to enhance the portrayal of some S101 features in ECDIS. The terms in question are linked 
to the feature attributes distanceUnitOfMeasurement and signalGeneration. 
 
Abbreviations of terms to be used in ECDIS are listed in S-52 PL Part I and were originally 
transferred to S-98 Annex C (please note that this has been partially discontinued in Ed 
1.1.0  - see accompanying screenshots in the next page).  
These first two abbreviations are neither listed in S-98 nor mentioned in S-4 or INT1. The 
third abbreviation (‘man’ for ‘Manual’), despite not being listed in S-98 is a recognized 
International abbreviation in S-4 and INT1. 
 
The S101PsWG lead was tasked to submit change proposals to S-98 Annex C, which was 
done by submitting the corresponding change request form to S100WG6 meeting in January 
2022. 
 
The decision at S100WG6 was to submit the proposal to the NCWG first. The S100WG 
noted that ‘This kind of Abbreviation should be registered in the GI registry and then S-98 would be 

referring to the GI registry’.  

Based on this comment and other findings while preparing this paper, a recommendation 
regarding the management of abbreviations by the IHO has been included for consideration 
of this WG. 

Analysis / Discussion 

The need for new abbreviations for some ‘units of measurement’ was thoroughly 
discussed by the S101PsWG via GitHub and face to face (under the topic 
DistanceMarks), and their recommendations have been endorsed by the S101PT. 

Note that the abbreviation ‘man’ already exists in the documents managed by the 
NCWG. The original intention of the S101PsWG proposal to S100WGs was only to 
include this abbreviation in S-98. This requires further discussion now that some 
tables have been excluded from S-98 Ed 1.0.0. 
Of interest to the NCWG though is that S-4 and INT1 show this abbreviation slightly 
different and it requires harmonisation. S-4 uses ‘man’ and INT1 Ed 8 (UKHO) uses 
‘Man’. 

 

 

 

 



NCWG8-06.8A 

 

Extract from S-52 Ed 4.0.3 Appendix I Section 
10.6.3 

Not Transferred to S-98 Ed 1.0.0 

 

 

Extract from S-98 1.1.0 Annex C 
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Extracts from INT1 Ed 8 

 

 

 

 

Conclusions 

 New abbreviations are required to support S101 portrayal rules. 

 We need to work towards a unique ‘point of truth’ for IHO supported abbreviations.  
 

Recommendations 
1. Approve the use of the abbreviations ‘SM’ for Statute Miles and ‘yd’ for Yards. 
2. Update S-4 and INT-1 as required. 
3. Harmonize S-4 and INT1 regarding the spelling of the abbreviation used for 

‘Manual/Manually’. 
4. Recommend S100WG to task the GI Registry manager to include all approved 

International abbreviations in the GI Registry by consolidating, with NCWG support, 
existing entries in S-4/INT1 and S-98 Annex C. 

o Remove all abbreviations from S-98 Annex C 
 

Justification and Impacts 

New abbreviations have been identified as necessary to provide better S101 portrayal in 

ECDIS. 

Minor effort to update S-4 and INT1 and Medium effort to update the GI Registry if 
recommendation # 4 is endorsed. 

Action required of NCWG 

The NCWG is invited to: 

a. endorse  the recommendations 

b. liaise with the S100WG chair regarding recommendation # 4. 


